Welcome and Introduction

Pam Kuhno

Pam Kuhno opened the meeting and introduced a new member of the ODP staff, Lori  Dotz.  who will be working with the forms for enhanced supervision (ICF/MR Waiver Requests).  Ms. Kuhno also commented on the following issues: 
· The news about the Governor’s Budget was that there is still no news.
· Ms. Kuhno noted that a few lawsuits have been filed in the last quarter.  One is class action on behalf of individuals in public ICFs/MR who are seeking noninstitutional community services.  Another lawsuit was filed by Disability Rights Network of Pennsylvania on behalf of dually diagnosed individuals living in state psychiatric facilities seeking community-based settings.
· ODP staff has been dealing with the priority of preparation for H1N1.  (See notes further down about this issue.)
Jeanine Westbrook-Hart

ODP Bureau of Supports for People with Intellectual Disabilities
The problems regarding submission of incident reports to DOH via HCSIS continues.  DOH would like you to continue to submit incidents through fax until further notice.  (See handout).

Orlando Hernandez, Chief
Division of ICF, Department of Health
Orlando Hernandez commented on the following issues:

· Regarding the money management clarification, there was a change of staff, and they revisited the issues.  In essence, there are no changes in regulations.  

· The Secretary put out a letter regarding the H1N1 vaccine.   It is still under development, but there will be pre-registration (to be a distributor of the vaccine) and then they will decide if you are accepted as provider of the vaccine.  

· DOH recommendations and citations.   Surveyors are not required to provide recommendations nor allowed to provide solutions.  They are trained to lead you in the right direction.  They try to alert you about troublesome areas that have not reached noncompliance, but could in the future.   The idea is to provide guidance in an effort to prevent possible future noncompliance.  You are encouraged to discuss recommendations and citations with the surveyor or supervisor. 
· Orlando’s phone number is 717-783-3980.

Dr. Jill Morrow-Gorton
ODP Medical Services Director

Dr. Morrow-Gorton gave a presentation regarding ICF/MR waiver requests for additional staff.  The goal of new process is to structure the information so they have more of what they need so they can give you the assessment of whether you actually need the additional staff.   ODP presented two new forms (see handouts), to be effective September 14, 2009 when submitting a request for additional direct care or additional nursing.
There were many questions regarding the use of the new forms.  ODP said that they would send the forms out electronically, with more specific instructions.  As of September 30, nothing has been sent out.

Larry Finck said that these forms are in addition to all the previous requirements of a waiver request.  

MA Note:  Contact me for further information on this issue as the October 31st deadline approaches.

Larry Finck

Supervisor, Nonstate ICF/MR Section

ODP/Financial Operations

Larry Finck commented on the following issues:

· Assessments.   On the ACH or check, put PHHS ICF/MR, so when treasury receives the check, they know who it is for.   Additionally, he stated that he is still having trouble getting the signed quarterly reports back.  
· Cost reports due by Sept 30, and must be postmarked by Sept 30.

· Waiver requests must be postmarked by November 2.  If they are not postmarked by this date, they might be returned.  ODP reviews waiver requests first-in, first-out.
· Lack of a Governor’s budget does not impact the review of waiver requests.  They review waiver requests to see if they are reasonable, necessary, and sufficiently documented.   If they run over the budget for waivers, they will ask for additional funds (supplemental  appropriation).

· If an unforeseen circumstance occurs after the November 2 deadline, you must submit your request within 30 days.  If it is after that, they will count back 30 days from the date that the waiver is received.  
Breakout Sessions

After the lunch break, attendees chose to attend one of two concurrent sessions.   One was on the Prevention of Falls, and the other was the H1N1 virus.

Notes from the Fall Prevention session:

Definition of a fall:  “A fall is an unintentional event, with or without injury or staff assistance, resulting in a person coming to rest on the ground, floor, or other lower level or is found on the floor.”

The program – Fall Risk Assessment per the handouts is designed to:

1. assess the fall

2. analyze what contributed to fall

3. seek appropriate intervention

4. identify whether a new fall risk assessment is warranted

The program is committed to use the least restrictive fall prevention methods.  Efforts will be made to support the individual’s right to independence and self-determination.

People 55 or older are more likely to fall.  Costs of falls are astronomical with medical and rehabilitation costs as well as decrease of quality of life.

To create a culture of safety, staff needs to be knowledgeable.  Staff should be able to know the level of risk of falling to each resident and know their own responsibility to prevent falls. 

An Essential Falls Management Series by Rein Tideiksaar is available on the web at www.healthpropress.com/store (under the long term care tab) for $85.00.

